

# NOTICE: NEW SASS MANAGEMENT AND OTHER MATTERS

### 22 MAY 2018

Dear SASS members,

This is my first official communication to the organization since you elected me as president of the South African Sheriff Society, a great honour for me indeed.

The support from members and management has been so encouraging and I pledge to serve SASS and the profession to the best of my ability going forward.

The 2018 Annual General Meeting has been conducted 11 - 12 May 2018 in Rustenburg, North West. I am pleased to announce that we received very positive feedback from members in relation with our training program, the gala dinner, auction and also the AGM.

We will shortly distribute a comprehensive report outlining the matters discussed and resolutions taken. For now, please take note of new national and provincial management:

## National Management (Executive Committee)

President	Petro Roodt
Vice President	Thaka Seboka
Treasurer	Marks Mangaba
Secretary	Allan Murugan

## Provincial Management

Gauteng		Mpumalanaga	
Chairperson	Andy Adimoolum	Chairperson	Martin Akker
Secretary	Kgomotso Mphahlele	Dep Chairperson	Phillip Phiri
Treasurer	Shirley Thoke	Secretary	Brian Holder
		Treasurer	Reginah Tau
		Additional	Ivan Swart

KZN		Western Cape	
Chairperson	Rishaad Singh	Chairperson	Mkhululi Ngxumza
Dep Chairperson	Tami Tembe	Dep Chairperson	Georgina Naidoo
Secretary	Hannalie Erasmus	Secretary	Theresa Withers
Treasurer	Nathi Dlamini	Treasurer	Jerome Williams
Additional	Nicholas Nxumalo	Additional	Sue-Anne Koopman
Additional	Ms Manwanga	Additional	Amanda Tobias
		Additional	Nonkosi Cetywayo

Eastern Cape		F	Free State	
Chairperson	Ms NV Soga	Chairperson	Klaas Foka	
Dep Chairperson	Ms NL Bongo	Dep Chairperson	Victor Daniel	
Secretary	Ms Nyabaza	Secretary	P Roodt	
Additional	Mr Sikhudla	Additional	Joseph Mthombeni	
		Additional	Chris de Wet	

North West		Limpopo	
Chairperson	Hendrik Tau	Chairperson	Mr S Makhubela
Dep Chairperson	Hannes Otto	Dep Chairperson	M D Herman
Secretary	Mrs Monareng	Secretary	Ms A Ralehlaka
		Treasurer	Mr D Herman
		Dep secretary	Mr Letsoala

## Presentations by SASS at the strategic session of the SABFS

SASS was invited to make a presentation at the SABFS strategic planning session, along with other stakeholders of the profession.

SASS presented the following matters to the full board and stakeholders:

### 1. Form 16 and levy calculation

SASS adopted a position that the annual levy payable to the Board became unaffordable for the majority of sheriffs. Fred Coetzee presented the attached document proposing amendments to the deductibles, as well as the removal of the 20% threshold.

#### 2. Challenges experienced by members to comply with legal obligations

Members reported various aspects relating to the difficulties experienced with compliance to Legal Obligations. We compiled a working document that was presented firstly at the AGM, and secondly Shirley Thoke presented the document at the strategic session. Some of the matters raised are:

- Poor communication from the Board to the profession
- We called for the review of Magistrate's Certificate for small offices

 We also requested the Board to timeously inform the sheriffs that he/she has complied / not complied with legal obligations, so that there is opportunity to resolve any problems

Both documents are attached hereto for your information. We thank our members for representing SASS and highlighting our positions on the above two matters to the Board.

Best regards,

Petro Roodt SASS President